Public Notice Process

Community Outreach is a requirement of Title VI. Recipients and sub recipients shall seek out
and consider the viewpoints of minority and low-income populations in the course of conducting
public outreach. Recipients have wide latitude to determine what specific measures are most
appropriate and should make this determination based on the composition of the affected
population, the public involvement process, and the resources of the recipient.

As an agency receiving federal financial assistance, we have made the following community
outreach efforts:

Public Meetings: TVT holds public and stakeholder meetings to introduce possible pilot
projects, routes or schedules change when needed.

Board Meetings: Treasure Valley Transit’s Board of Directors meets the last Tuesday of every
month, 9:00am, and the public is invited to attend.

TVT regularly attends Health and Human Services meetings in the cities, in which, it serves.

In the past, TVT has used public hearings and public comment sessions for programs such as
Transit Improvement Plan (TIP).

TVT also participate in community resource fairs and public marketing and outreach
activities.

TVT submits to the Idaho Transportation Department an application for funding during the
scheduled application periods. The application requests funding for both capital and
operating assistance and a part of the application process requires public notice, which
includes a 30-day public comment period.



